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Resolution to Approve Agreement with the Michigan Department of Transportation for Construction
Engineering Services for Huron Street Pedestrian Island Installation ($6,400.00)
Attached for your review and approval, please find a resolution to approve an agreement between
the City of Ann Arbor and the Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) to provide construction
engineering services.  The agreement is required so that City crews can inspect construction and be
reimbursed using federal aid safety funds.

The project consists of installing one (1) new pedestrian crossing island on Huron Street (I94BL) at
Thayer and Ingalls (between North Quad and Rackham).  Due to the familiarity with the project and
the proximity to other construction work MDOT has requested our assistance.

The construction plans were prepared by staff and submitted to MDOT for their November 2, 2012
bid letting.  Construction is scheduled to begin in spring of 2013 and continue until May 2013.  The
MDOT will award the construction contract and the City of Ann Arbor will act as the Project Manager.

One requirement for this type of project is that the City enters into an agreement with the State
stipulating rights and responsibilities of the parties. It is the same type of agreement that we have
used on other federally funded projects.  The cost of the construction engineering, inspection and
testing work will be funded by the approved Project Management Major Street Fund operations and
maintenance budget to be reimbursed by MDOT from the Budget as shown below:

$    6,400.00 Construction Engineering (MDOT)

$    6,400.00            TOTAL

Prepared by:   Homayoon Pirooz, P.E., Project Management Manager
Reviewed by:  Craig Hupy, Public Services Administrator
Approved by:Steven D. Powers, City Administrator
Whereas, The Federal Highway Administration has allocated funds for the installation of pedestrian
safety improvements on Huron Street at Thayer and Ingalls (between North Quad and Rackham)
within the City of Ann Arbor;

Whereas, The construction and installation of improvements will enhance non-motorized mobility and
safety;

Whereas, the MDOT has requested the City provide Construction Engineering Services; and

Whereas, The cost of construction engineering services will be funded by the approved Project
Management Major Street Fund operation and maintenance budget, which will be reimbursed by
MDOT upon project completion;

RESOLVED, That the City Council authorizes an Agreement with the Michigan Department of

File #: 12-1316, Version: 1

City of Ann Arbor Printed on 4/4/2022Page 1 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/


File #: 12-1316, Version: 1

Transportation for the Huron Street (I94BL) Pedestrian Island Project in an amount of $6,400.00;

RESOLVED, That the City Administrator be authorized and directed to execute said agreement after
his approval as to substance and after approval as to form by the City Attorney; and

RESOLVED, That the City Administrator be authorized to take the necessary administrative actions to
implement this resolution.
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